      E S S E X     S T R A G G L E R S ‘     

O R I E N T E E R I N G     S O C I E T Y

Annual General Meeting  2009      Friday 16th October  

Present at Marks Tey Village Hall: 


Martin Sellens conducting a gathering of Jack Isbester, Dave Skinner, Derek Keeble, Sally Johnson, Dylan Newman, Nancy Powell Davies, Julie Laver, Kevin Machin,  Richard Barker, Tracey Apperley, Hannah & Wendy Newton, . 

01.
Apologies for absence were received from Mark Lyne, Hilary Sellens, Stephen Cartwright, Andrew Cordle, Geraldine & John Russell, Colin & Lyn West, John & Jenny Collyer, Richard Newton..

02.  
Minutes of the 2008 A G M had been circulated and were here approved

03. 
The Matter of changed personnel arising thereafter was raised by Jack who recalled the sad occasion of David Birkett’s sudden death; plus Richard Barker succeeding Stephen Cartwright as Coach; the appointment of Hannah Newton as Junior Team captain; and the appointment of Rachel Barford as Publicity Officer.   Due thanks expressed for services rendered and for acceptance of new posts

04. 
Martin gave his retiring report in customary comprehensive form. 


2008-09 had been a successful year which would always be remembered by the sudden removal of enthusiastic Dave from our ranks when he was poised to set a tone to last S O S years ahead. 


Warm praise was given to Julie for accepting much of Dave’s burden, and successfully continuing the programme.  The National Schools’ Score Championships in Hylands Park was a proud fulfulment of design, managed with vigour and skill by Julie. 


This event was one of thirteen arranged by Dave S for S O S during the year.  This is a formidable task given the Society’s small resource of qualified planners etc..  There is a need to revise our system of mentors for less-experieced practioners at our forthcoming events, especially with S.I. co-ordination.  


The endeavours of a backroom team were acknowledged viz Dave for a flow of various events; Kevin for managing and delivering appropriate maps on time; John for his Awards for All interaction and for the civic opening ceremony for Highwoods Permanent Course: Jenny for captaining another team to yet another final of the Compass Sport Cup; Geraldine for her success at providing a place at events to socialize.


Moving on in 2010 after their tours of duty were:- Martin himself (Chair); John (Permanent Courses); Andrew (Editor); Derek (Secretary); Jack (Vice Chair)  All were likely to re-emerge in new roles.


Cordial concluding comment was a wish to all Stragglers, “Good Luck”.

05.
Treasurers’ Report.  Nancy’s banner headline was a “Positive Balance”


Membership fees were lessened against last year’s because S O S reduced their fee to compensate for the increase in the B.O. fee allocation.


The Hatfield event late 2008 had produced a healthy income.  


There was A4A money in credit but spent in the ensuing financial year.


Jack asked if A4A was in a separate account.  Treasurer confirmed A4A had a 
sub-account extra mural to the summary presented to the Meeting.


Stock of clothing was high.  Need to sell.


S O S  now has more equipment to maintain i.e. generator


Requests for sponsorship by Juniors was markedly minimal. Need to make 

facility more broadly known.  Richard explained the Regional system interlock.


Nancy’s conclusion: a comfortable balance with which to fuel future enterprises


Jack raised the question of fees.  Accepted that no current need to increase them.


The Chair thanked the Treasurer and the Auditor (John R) for their sterling work.

06. 
Subscriptions.  Matter subsumed in above comment.

07.
Election of Chair conducted by Retiring Chairman.


John Collyer proposed by Martin and seconded by Julie.  Unanimously carried

08.
Election of Other Officers

Office


Nominee
  Proposed by    Seconded by    
 Approved

Vice Chair

John Russell

Jack

Nancy

Unanimously

A/c Examiner 
 
none






to be sought

Secretary

Jack Isbester

Derek

Dave

Unanimously

Publicity

Rachel Barford



retained unanimously

Editor


Rachel Barford
Jack

Richard
Unanimously

Perm Courses 
Derek Keeble





Unopposed

E A Rep

Tracey Apperley




Unopposed

Captain

Jenny Collyer




retained unanimously

Development

Julie Laver




retained unanimously

Schools’ Liaison
Julie Laver




retained unanimously

Fixtures

Dave Skinner




retained unanimously


Equipment

Hilary Sellens




retained unanimously

Membership

Geraldine Russell



retained unanimously

Editorial Asst.

Geraldine Russell



retained unanimously

Mapping Chief
Kevin Machin




retained unanimously

Webmaster

Andrew Cordle



retained unanimously

Head Coach

Richard Barker



retained unanimously

Junior Captain
Hannah Newton



retained unanimously

Treasurer

Nancy Powell Davies



retained unanimously

$ Welfare Officer
Lyn West




$ see addenda

09
Any Other Business.  Julie flourished a letter pertaining to a new system for  using Highwoods.  Dave took note.

10.
Presentation, by outgoing Chair, of Mike Powell Davies Shield and Mark Johnson Trophy to take place later as a surprise for the recipients, neither of whom were in Marks Tey Hall. 

Jack thanked Martin by recalling many achievements of his reign in the Chair (applause).

$ ADDENDA   Secretarial errors omitted: 


1.  From the minutes.


The apology for absence given at the Meet on behalf of Richard Newton.  Now inserted,  see 01 above


2. From the Agenda.


The new post WELFARE from the officer list.  Hectic post-meeting activity confirmed the holder was prepared to remain in post and this was popularly approved.  Confirmation to be sought in due course.  The post is now listed under 08 above as an aid its inclusion in the 2010 AGM agenda. 

